
Fw: Ronald R. Underwood - TSCA-05-2011-0016
Maria Whiting-Beale to: whitehead.ladawn 10/25/2011 01:53 PM

From: Maria Whiting-Beale/DC/USEPA!US
lo: whitehead.Iadawnepa.gov

Forwarded by Maria \Vhiting-BealeiDC/USEPA/US on 10/25/20 11 02:53 PM

From: Steven Kaiser/R5/USEPAJUS
Maria Whiting-BeaIe/DC/USEPA/USEPA

Cc: jagreggeastmansmith.com
Date: 10/25/2011 02:50 PM
Subject: Ronald R. Underwood - TSCA-05-201 1-00 16

Dear Ms. Whiting-Beale:

I am writing on behalf of both EPA and Joseph Gregg, counsel for Mr. Underwood. Neither party desires to
participate in ADR in connection with the above-referenced matter. We, therefore, decline the offer set forth in
Judge Biro’s letter dated October 12, 2011.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call:

Sincerely,

StevenP.Kaiser o IE fEll 1E
Office of Regional Counsel

.

United States Environmental Protection Agency OCT 2 6 201177 West Jackson Boulevard
Chicago, Illinois 60604 REGIONAL HEARING CLERK(312) 353 - 3804 U.s. ENVIRONMENTAL

PROTECTION AGENCY


